
IQ United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT 

Gulf of Mexico OCS Region 
1201 Elmwood Park Boulevard 
New Orleans. LA 70123-2394

In Reply Refer To: GE 973E May 7, 2021

Ms. Gaby Medrano 
Fieldwood Energy LLC
2000 West Sam Houston Parkway South, Suite 1200 
Houston, Texas 77042

Dear Ms. Medrano:

By letter dated March 11, 2021, Fieldwood Energy LLC submitted a unit termination notification 
for the High Island (HI) Block 179 Unit, Agreement No. 754388006. The unit consisted of 
portions of Leases OCS-G 3228, 3229, 3236, and 3237.

Unit production ceased on December 9, 2019. Since a suspension has not been ordered 
or approved and no production, drilling or well reworking operations have occurred for 
more than one year, the HI Block 179 Unit automatically terminated December 10, 2020, 
in accordance with Article XII of the Unit Agreement. If you have any questions, contact 
Mr. Mike Nixdorff at (504) 736-2660 or michael.nixdorff@bsee.gov.

Sincerely,

TROY

GUIDRY

Digitally signed 

by TROY GUIDRY 

Date: 2021.05.07 

09:31:05 -OS OO'

for Richie D. Baud 
Regional Supervisor 
Office of Production and Development


